Minutes from Practice Meeting – Patient Participation Group 24th October 2024
Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones 

	Lydia Utley 

	DS

	RS

	GP

	JH

	JC

	PS

	AT

	


1. Actions from last meeting

There were no actions to discuss

2. Practice Update
Mel briefly explained that we are having a new phone system fitted today. The phones will pretty much be the same, we will just be with a different telephony provider. 

The only difference patients should notice is that the ‘request a callback’ option should come on much quicker than before.

This time last year we had 12,734 patients. As of this week, we have over 13,000. 
Our new practice nurse, Georgia, started on 7th October. She is still having her induction this week, but will start clinics from next week. 

We have upcoming covid vaccination clinics at the practice, some of which are already full. There are some clinics in mid-November with appointments available. 

We discussed how busy the practice is and Mel answered some questions about our telephone triage system and appointments in the practice. 

3. Flu clinics 

Our Saturday flu clinics went very well this year and we had good feedback from our patients. We delivered just less than 1000 vaccinations on each day. 

There is a new vaccination available called the RSV vaccination and Mel explained that this cannot be given on the same day as the flu or covid vaccinations, however, can be given 1 day apart. 

JC asked about sale or return on flu vaccines. Mel mentioned it is more difficult each year ordering flu vaccines as the flu uptake seems to be dwindling.  We have 180 flu vaccinations left to give to over 65-year-old patients to be able to meet the 10% sale or return. We have 260 vaccinations left to use for the under 65’s. 

4. Covid Vaccinations
We covered covid vaccinations and clinics in the practice update (please see above). 

5. Telephone System
We covered the new telephone system in the practice update (please see above). 

6. AOB
JC asked if our website is working for ordering prescriptions online? She has tried several times and she keeps getting an error message asking her to “open in new browser”. Mel explained that the website is working fine and that she likely needs to use another search engine, such as Google, as the one she is using may not support the website. 
PS mentioned that he didn’t think the call-in screen in the waiting area is big enough. Mel explained that the practice cannot afford a bigger screen and that the screen we have now was within our budget at the time. 

PS also asked whether the increase in the population has affected the practice? Mel explained that although we have more patients than before and the practice is busy, we haven’t noticed a significant strain and are still able to offer a good service to patients. 

7. Date of next meeting 
Mel hasn’t had chance to look at a date for the next meeting, so will email out a date when she has checked her diary. 

Post Meeting Note: Next Meeting Thursday 23rd January 2025
